
12/22/16 
Christmas dinner, we served 44 seniors for lunch. It was a great turnout and Mary Malischke’s last lunch. Mary retired  
after 22 years.  
 
11/17/16   
Thanksgiving dinner and the one year anniversary of the Meadowood Nutrition Site. 32 people attended. MUMS 
entertained us on their ukuleles and we had a sing along. 

11/15/16   
Medications workshop ”Let’s Talk Medicine”. Provided by  Wisconsin Health Literacy.13 people attended. All seemed 
happy with the information and their new pill boxes. 

11/9/16  
Mary Malischke attended the Senior lunch at Good Shepherd Lutheran Church. Many seemed interested in the West 
Madison Senior Center programs and the meals at Meadowood. 

10/13/16  
Rose Johnson, one of the seniors from the Meadowood neighborhood, is started a ukulele class after lunch which started  
today. MUMS (Meadowood’s Ukelele Musical Seniors) 

10/5/16  
Mary Malischke went to the Meadowood Neighborhood Association meeting and asked them to invite friends and 
neighbors to the meals. 

10/3/16   
Carolyn Griffin staffed a table at the Meadowridge Community Supper. She made lots of contacts. 

9/30/16  
Wisconsin State Journal article was published today “Food is the Thread that Runs Through the Meadowood 
Neighborhood” http://host.madison.com/wsj/news/local/food-is-the-thread-that-runs-through-the-meadowood-
neighborhood/article_5518bd74-f449-5886-a876-6e73467431e0.html 
“On Thursday, the large, bright room between the library and the center was buzzing with volunteers wiping down tables 
and preparing lunch for senior citizens who come for food and fellowship twice a week. “You have it all together right 
here,” said Carolyn Griffin, an outreach worker for the meals program based at the West Madison Senior Center. 
 

http://host.madison.com/wsj/news/local/food-is-the-thread-that-runs-through-the-meadowood-neighborhood/article_5518bd74-f449-5886-a876-6e73467431e0.html
http://host.madison.com/wsj/news/local/food-is-the-thread-that-runs-through-the-meadowood-neighborhood/article_5518bd74-f449-5886-a876-6e73467431e0.html


 
 
9/20/16  
Carolyn Griffin and Mary Malischke staffed a table at the “Only Leaves Should Fall Conference,” to promote Meadowood 
senior mealsite and Dane County meals in general.  About 30 seniors came to talk with us, some from the westside. UW 
OT and PT students also came to hear about our programs. Met a guy form the Allied Neighborhood who said he would 
pass around flyers and I gave flyers and info to the Food pantry at the Boys and Girls Club. Mary M 

9/13/16  
Listening session at Meadowood today after lunch with Katie Kluesner to get Senior input for Senior meal locations for 
2017. Neighborhood PO Adam Kneubuler also attended and answered questions about the neighborhood and safety 
issues. 

9/8/16  
Isthmus article came out today “Beyond Cereal and Soup”.  Meadowood Site was 
highlighted. “Shirley Smith likes to have lunch at the West Madison Senior Center, 
largely for the companionship. “I still cook at home,” says Smith, who lives at 
Rosewood Villas senior apartments on the city’s west side. “But having somebody 
else cook once in a while helps.” The Meadowood site was launches last 
November with state grant money earmarked for revitalizing the senior dining 
program, says West Madison Senior Center Executive Director Katie Kluesner. 
Meadowood will be funded through the end of 2016 and Kluesner hopes the site 
proves popular enough for that to be renewed for 2017…. “Many older people start 
relying on cereal and soup, because they’re easy,” says Kluesner. These meals 
are approved by a dietician and must provide one-third of the recommended daily 

nutrition for aging adults. But health doesn’t come from nutrition alone, Kluesner notes: “It’s about socializing. getting out. 
talking with people.” 
 
 



9/8/16   
Meadowood Neighborhood Center is opening their food pantry every second  Thursday  from 11:30-12:30  starting today 
for Seniors only. 6 seniors used the pantry. If popular, they will open it more often. 

9/1/16-10/15/16 
Living Well with Chronic Conditions class is being held at the Meadowood Dining Site. The program is free to participants 
through Dane County Area Agency on Aging. They have a full house: 17 participants. 

2 Weeks in August and October 
This ad ran in the Wisconsin State Journal for two week in August and two weeks in October 

  
 
8/16/16   
Summer kids’ meal program is over. Lunch time goes back to 12 noon. People who were going to West Madison for the 
summer are now going back to Meadowood. 

8/10/16  
Mary Malischke and Karen Wulff (WMSC Board Member) staffed a table for outreach at the Tuesday Night Run at 
Metcalf’s Grocery Store 4-7 pm. We had contact with 10 seniors. 

8/9/16  
Mary Malischke sent letters to six Latino seniors living on Madison’s westside from a list provided by Rodrigo Valdivia 
(bilingual specialist from the Northwest Coalition) in English and Spanish. One came to MNC! 

8/2/16  
Linda Falkenstein from Isthmus came to lunch and interviewed Katie Kluesner and some Seniors for an article she will 
write about the westside senior meals. 32 people attended the lunch. 

8/23/2016  
Mary Malischke  invited Matt Phair (alder) and Matt Veldran(Dane County Supervisor to come and have lunch with us and 
asked them to help us advertise. 



 
8/27/16 
Karen Wulff and Carolyn Griffin attended the West Fest event at Elver Park in a “Senior Tent” from 10am-4pm. Right now 
the activities at the tent will be Ma Jiang from 10-12, Bingo from 12-1, Chinese Checkers from 1-2 and then Bingo again 
from 2-4. They had a table with information about the Senior Center and the Meadowood site in particular.  

6/21/16   
First day of lunch at 11:00 with kids following. We had 19 meal participants, including volunteers. We ate and were out 
before noon and before the kids came.  Five of the regular Meadowood participants are now going to the West Madison 
Senior Center for the noon meal on Tuesdays and Thursdays because 11 am is too early for them. They all take the bus 
to the Center (The bus starts picking up at 9:45 am for Meadowood) Mary Malischke 
 
6/21/16  
Karen Wulff, WMSC Board member. Her outreach efforts: 
I met with a woman I was referred to thru the Point of Grace Church, Sarah Kirk. She took and distributed several of our 
flyers. In addition, she is helping put together a big Elver Park Community Day on August 27th and we will have a table 
there is the senior tent. Stephanie Bradley Wilson and I have been trying to find a time that works for both of us to get 
together and talk. She is with Commonwealth Development and working on trying to get a grant I believe to study criminal 
justice in Madison. She is also involved with a fall prevention program "Stepping On" for seniors. Would like to just 'pick 
her brain.' I have been unsuccessful getting a hold of Barbara Harrington McKinney, the alderwoman.  Just can't get her 
in. Of course after my letter to the editor, she might not answer my calls now! I went to the Meadowood Community 
monthly neighborhood dinner to network. Alice Oakey who organizes the event introduced me to Stephanie Bradley 
Wilson as a possible resource. Also met Matt Veldron from the county there and will follow up with him. Spoke with 
Lytonia Floyd a woman from UW Extension who tried to set up a nutrition Education program in the Meadowood area. 
Unfortunately, although she went door to door and is a woman of color herself she was very unsuccessful. Lastly, I have 
attended several lunches there and in talking to the clients discovered that the way many learned about them was thru 
word of mouth thru children and friends. 

Volunteers 
13 Volunteers 
1 is African American 
1 is a student who comes with a job coach  
 
6/21/16 
Outreach coordinator, Carolyn, had a table at the Meadowood  Community dinner at Meadowood Park and  Make Music 
Madison and was able to pass out a lot of information.. 
 
6/16/16 
Nutrition Coordinator Julie Fellenz has stepped down. Mary Malischke, will take over for Julie, June 21. 



6/10/16   
Linda from Good Shepherd Church (across the street from Meadowood) contacted me about presenting to the Senior 
Group in November. She is going to contact some of the Seniors living in the neighborhood to all come together to have 
lunch at Meadowood soon. 
 
6/1/16 
Meal serving time has changed from Noon to 11:00 am because of the MSCR Kids Kamp program serves lunch Noon. 
We are worried about a decrease in attendance because of the time change, which will affect 3 months- June-August. 
 
June 2016 
Dane County Farmers Market-Carolyn will have an outreach table on Saturdays at the DOT market. 
UW Extension is now presenting twice a month about nutrition. 
 
5/29/16   
Carolyn Griffiin volunteered at WORT and passed out information about Seniors and the meal program. 
 
5/5/16 
Barbara McKinney, City Alder, spoke and attended lunch.  
 
May 2016 
WMSC was awarded a Leck Grant by the Area Agency on Aging of Dane County to keep the Meadowood site open until 
the end of 2016. 
 

4/22/16 
The following article was published in The Madison Times on April 29 and 
posted on their website.  
http://themadisontimes.themadent.com/article/new-senior-meal-program-seeks-
more-seniors-of-color-at-meadowood-location/ 
  
 



 

New Senior Meal Program Seeks More Seniors of Color at Meadowood Location 
APRIL 22, 2016 

by Jacklin Bolduan 

   
 
The West Madison Senior Center, along with its three other coalitions in town, provides a variety of services to seniors in Madison, including an extensive meal 
program that seeks to foster nutritional awareness and community-building amongst residents. 
While the four Senior Centers provide donation-based meals every day of the week over four different locations, their most recent focus has been on their newest 
location in a shared spaced between the Meadowridge Library and Meadowood Neighborhood center on Madison’s west side. 
The Center received a grant from the state Bureau of Aging and Disability to open the new meal site as a sort of pilot program to assess how much interest there 
would be at this particular location. The grant began in November of last year and will go through September, when it will hopefully be extended to December. The 
meals at this location are held on Tuesdays and Thursdays at noon. The suggested donation for seniors 60 and older is $4 per meal, which can be extended to 
that senior’s spouse if they are under 60 or a child with a disability. Anyone may attend the meal but should plan to pay $7.50 if they are under the age of 60. 
Mary Malischke, the Center’s Nutrition Program Director, says that they’re hope is to begin reaching more seniors of color in the program and are looking for ways 
to make them more aware of the services they provide. She says that currently meals at this particular site have been mostly attended by white seniors. They’re 
hoping to do some outreach to local churches and other community centers in the area to make everyone aware of the meal program. 
“The wonderful thing about it is that everyone can afford to eat. It’s a confidential donation. Nobody knows what anybody pays. ” 
The Meadowood Neighborhood Center is a collaboration between Madison School and Community Recreation (MSCR) and the City of Madison whose mission is 
to provide a safe space for youth and other community members to socialize and take advantage of health and fitness classes MSCR provides, along with other 
resources like job info sessions. The West Madison Senior Center hopes that the community will take advantage of its meal program in the same way. 
In addition to the donation-based meal, Dane County provides a bus to anyone on the west side for a donation of $1 to any of the daytime meal locations. The bus 
is only for seniors living on the west side of Madison, however, other seniors can take the bus to the whichever meal site is in their area. 
Malischke says she thinks the low attendance by people of color is just a result of outreach to those communities. “I think it’s too good to be true. I don’t think 
people really believe it.” She hopes that everyone will begin to take more advantage of the meal programs along with other services that the West Madison Senior 
Center provides, such as case management, housing, and medicare resources. The Center also offers exercise classes and even a home chore program that 
helps seniors with housework and other tasks. These services are targeted towards low-income seniors, as you must meet the income requirement to participate 
in some of the other programs. The Center has several events coming up such as a collaboration with Jewish Social Services on April 14th at 10:30AM. The event 
will host a chef who will give a demonstration on cooking kosher soul food. 
You can find all of this information and more about the meal site schedules, menus, and bus pick-up online at wmseniorcenter.org. If you plan on attending the 
meal, you must call ahead and make a reservation by noon the day beforehand at 608-238-0196. Be sure to let them know if you would like the bus to pick you up. 

 

http://wmseniorcenter.org/


4/22/16  
Carolyn Griffin set up table at the Meadowood Community dinner to hand out newsletters and tell seniors about the 
meals. 

4/22/16 
This blurb was spotted on Always Best Care Senior Services Google + : 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



4/22/16 

This blurb was spotted on the Isthmus website: 

 



 

4/22/16 

This blurb was spotted on the MSCR website: 

 

Begins Tuesday, November 24 at 11:30 am with a Thanksgiving Meal 

The program will continue on Tuesdays and Thursdays at 11:30 am. The suggested donation for those 60 and older is $4, 

but seniors should only pay what they can afford. Transportation to the meals is also available for a suggested donation of 

$1 per round trip. To reserve a meal and transportation, call 238-0196 by 12 pm the prior day. 

 

 
 



4/22/16 

This blurb was spotted on Channel3000.com  

West Madison Senior Coalition Senior Lunches 

Tuesday, April 26, 2016 Noon 
Additional Dates 
Thursday, April 28, 2016 Noon  
Tuesday, May 03, 2016 Noon 
Thursday, May 05, 2016 Noon  
Tuesday, May 10, 2016 Noon 
Show Additional Dates 
Meadowridge Library 
5726 Raymond Rd 
Madison, WI 
Directions 
 
Price: $4.00 Donation 
 
Nutritious meals are offered to those 60 and older, the suggested minimum donation is $4.00 but please pay what you can 
afford. Transportation to the meal is available by donation. Meal and bus reservations or cancellations should be made by 
noon the preceding day by calling 238-0196. 
 
More Info 

Madison Public Library 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://maps.google.com/?daddr=5726%20Raymond%20Rd,Madison%2C%20WI
http://www.madisonpubliclibrary.org/events/west-madison-senior-coalition-senior-lunches-52886


4/13/16 
Kosher Soul Cooking Demo and Talk featuring Michael Twitty came to the Meadowood Dining Site. The program brought 
in 42 seniors. This poster was on Ann Imig’s blog http://annimig.com/ and twitter https://twitter.com/AnnsRants 

 

http://annimig.com/


          

 

4/8/16 

WMSC applied for the Leck Grant to help us staff the Meadowood Dining Site through the end of the year. We asked for 

$2,500 to pay the Nutrition Coordinator and the Outreach Coordinator. We were awarded $1,185. 

4/5/16 
We set-up a table outside of the Library for 5 hours during the Primary Election Day to promote the Meadowood Site. 
 
2/29/16-3/31/16 
Contacts- Carolyn: Mt Zion Church ,Attended last Meadowood Community Dinner 
Contacts- Mary: Zion Church - Sunday service and told people about the meals. Church members said they would do 
outreach for us. Point of Grace Church newsletters and outreach to Pastor Mickey - Church is on Raymond Rd 



Outreach to Iglesia La Hermosa and Pastor Alfonso Avila Diaz that also meets at Point of Grace Church on Raymond Rd. 
Pastor Diaz and 4 others came to lunch at West Madison Senior Center. 
Contacted Catholic Multicultural Center: Lilliam will translate posters in Spanish for us. 
Contact with Shashanna Baldwin, African American community organizer, Meeting with Mary, Carolyn, Karen Wulff  a 
board member, to happen soon 
 

3/1/16 

This front page article was spotted in the Madison Public Library newsletter. We connected with the author and tweaked 

the language.  

 

 



3/1/16 

This blurb was spotted on the City of Madison’s website. We connected with the author and tweaked the language. (Free 

Lunches and the time)  

 

2/23/16 

Kristine Fountaine, a Senior Rehabilitation Specialist for the State of Wisconsin Department of Health Services- Office for 

the Blind and Visually Impaired will give a presentation on Low Vision. 

Julie Fellenz stepped into the Nutrition Coordinator position. She is our current Nutrition Substitute and has been involved 

with the program for four years. 

Carolyn Griffin has been hired as our Outreach Coordinator. She is an African American senior who has been involved 

with the program for five years. She will reach out to the diverse communities. She will work49 hours throughout 2016. 

 

 



2/1/16-2/29/16 

The following article was published in our February newsletter. 

 

1/26/16 

Our Nutrition Coordinator, Octavia Ramsey resigned and her last day was January 26. Her mother is ill and lives in Texas. 

Our Nutrition Substitute will be stepping in for Octavia until Mary Malischke returns from vacation February 10. We will 

open the position and publicize it. 

 

 



1/21/16 

The group Triad came to the site and did a presentation on “How to Stay Safe.” A local police officer and detective talked 

to the group. We had 26 people eating and another 12 come from the public. Triad is a program that promotes safety and 

crime prevention for seniors.  

The Meadowood neighborhood has been in the news quite often for robberies, violence and other major issues. Seniors 

have been contacting me (Katie Kluesner) and have expressed the issue of safety at the site. I will be meeting with some 

major key people to see if there is anything we can do to make sure seniors are safe. Triad will also be doing 

presentations at least quarterly at our site. 

The photo below is a Madison Police Office speaking about safety.  

 

 

1/10/16 

Our participant numbers are lower than we wanted- 15 average/day, so we have hired an outreach coordinator for 599 

hours for 2016 to help spread the word about the site. She is a senior herself who attends the dining site, lives in the 

neighborhood and African American. 

 

 

 

 



1/1/16-1/31/16 

These two articles were published in our January newsletter, which gets distributed to 1,000 people. 

We are offering Case Management office hours on Tuesdays and Thursdays in the dining site from 10:30am-Noon. 

       
 

 

 

 



12/10/15 

A short article appeared in the Community section of the Wisconsin State Journal. 

 

 
 

12/10/15 

Working on offering Stepping On. 

I wanted to provide a quick update on Stepping On at Meadowood. Candice and I have been working on logistics, and as 

of today, I've found a leader for the class. (yay!) Assuming this works for Meadowood, we're tentatively planning on a start 

date of March 15. Again - assuming the time works, we're looking at 9:45am - 11:45am, just before lunch. There are lots 

of assumptions here, but this is also assuming Angela can find the money to cover the class fee. 

Stay tuned! 

Ashley Hillman 

 

 



12/3/15 

The Meadowridge Library has the below article on their front page of their website. 

 
 

 

 

 



12/1/15 

 
Octavia attended a neighborhood meeting on Tuesday night. 

1000 Friends of Wisconsin 

Neighborhood Projects: From Start to Finish 

The session included three different neighborhood association organizers each speaking about 2-3 projects that they 

implemented in their neighborhood. They ranged from a simple neighborhood sign, to a pretty complex art installation, to 

creating zoning laws for developers in their neighborhood. Each presenter covered the projects from start to finish with 

projects taking an average of 2 years to complete.  

I didn't find it particularly helpful for my position at the West Madison Senior Center as it didn't cover outreach, there was 

very little about increasing involvement, and the inclusion of marginalized communities was poorly represented. Yet I am 



thrilled I went, because as a worker dedicated to the neighborhood there were resources and information made available 

there. 

I did get the chance to recognize the differences in resource distribution. A representative of the Regent Neighborhood 

Association presented a project that took over two years to complete during the session. Finding that the increasing 

number of high rises along University Ave (which is a poorly represented region in their neighborhood association) was 

undesirable to the homeowners of the majority single-family home neighborhood, the RNA decided to attempt to limit high 

density residential development. 

They began by hiring an economic and planning consultant and eventually, with the help of the alder, were able to 

introduce legislation that limits new buildings to three levels. The big question then was the origin of those funds. With 

annual membership dues of just $10/ family, the majority of their revenue comes form advertising in their neighborhood 

newsletter (which they don't even distribute along University Ave).  

The Meadowood Neighborhood Association makes relatively little from advertisement in their newsletters, and has fewer 

businesses interested in advertising. I am just considering the various sources of funds for various neighborhood 

initiatives. 

 

12/1/15-12/31/15 

Another announcement was page on the front page of our December newsletter. 

 
 

 

 

 



Our planning committee has been posting about the new site on Nextdoor Meadowood.  

 

 

11/24/15 

Grand Opening Day – 56 meals ordered, 55 served  

            
 

Dane County Executive Joe Parisi attended lunch and tweeted about our new site! 



Joe Parisi  @DaneCoJoe  Nov 24 

Talking with seniors at new lunch dining site at Meadowood Community Center http://ow.ly/i/eIwlQ 

 

Joe Parisi also blogged about the site opening. 

 

 

http://ow.ly/i/eIwlQ


11/19/15 

Soft opening day #4 – 23 meals ordered 

Training topic = Overview of volunteer responsibilities and planning for the Grand Opening. 

11/17/15 

Invited the following to the Grand Opening: Mayor Paul Soglin/Katie Crowley, Barbara McKinney, Matt Phair, Chris 

Schmidt, Steven King, Matt Valdran, Christine Beatty, Angela Velasquez 

Invited the following to write a story about the Grand Opening: Madison.com, The Capital City Hues, The Madison Times, 

La Comunidad News, Voz Latina newspapers 

A new flyer was created.  

 
 



11/17/15 

Soft opening day #3 – 40 meals ordered and served 

Training topic = First Aid with 15 volunteers present 

Octavia’s first day on the job. 

            
 

11/16/15  

I made contact with Pastor best at Point f Grace Church on Raymond Rd. He said they have an African American and a 

Hispanic Church both meeting in their facility. Mary M 

11/12/15 

Soft opening day #2 – 24 meals ordered 

Training topic = Customer Service and Policies 

1 candidate interviewed for the Nutrition Coordinator position 

 

11/10/15 

Soft opening day #1 – 32 meals ordered 

Training topic = Food Safety 

3 candidates interviewed for the Nutrition Coordinator position 

Photos below are of participants checking in and volunteers serving cabbage rolls on the first day. 



       
 

11/9/15 

An MOU was created and signed by the West Madison Senior Coalition, Meadowood Neighborhood Center, and 

Meadowridge Library. 

 

11/7/15 

Contacted the 3 Alders in our service area about the Grand Opening, Tuesday, November 24. 

11/6/15 

Another planning committee meeting was held from 2-4pm at Meadowood. 

There 12 people were there with great ideas and suggestions, including two 

African Americans. The photo below (left) is with only ½ of the people who were 

there. Mary has training scheduled for the volunteers for the next two weeks. 

The planning committee has also done the following outreach: 

 Announcements done at the MSCR classes at Good Shepard Church 

 Flyer/articles in the Saint Mary Goretti newsletter and bulletin board 

 Flyer/article in the Meadowood Neighborhood newsletter 

 Flyers at Prairie Park, Green Tree Glen, Grocery Stores, Laundromat 
 

 

 



11/5/15 

Mary and Katie met with Joe from the Meadowood Neighborhood Center and Alice from the Meadowridge Library to 

discuss the details about the dining site. We discussed what to call the “Community Rooms A & B,” seniors programs, 

additional people to contact, signage and logistics. We walked through the kitchen and made a list of the things we need 

to purchase. We also noticed the kitchen is a little too unorganized so we will need to do some work before Tuesday 

November 10. Katie is working on a Press Release to send out about our opening date of Tuesday, November 24, 2015. 

The library will also be having a pie sale that day so the place should be busy.  

 

There is a cool video about the partnership between the Neighborhood Center and the Library. The video can be viewed 

at this link: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kvNkGT9w23I 

Here is a floor plan image of the Center and the Library. Our meal site will be held in the shared space, which is in the 

middle.  

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kvNkGT9w23I


11/01/15-11/30/15  

Two articles were added to our November newsletter which reaches 1,000 people. Article on the left was on the front 

page and the article on the right was on page 15. 

 

 

 

10/29/15 

I contacted Mariela Quesada at Centro Hispano for help with getting the word out to the Hispanic community and need for 

bi-lingual volunteers. Mary M   

Mariela@micentro.org, 255-3018 

10/23/15   

I connected with Karen Reece, Director of Research and Program Evaluation for the Nehemiah Center. They are targeting 

the Meadowood neighborhood and are trying to identify neighborhood leaders. (See Capital Times article, Sept 28, 2015) 

Mary M 

mailto:Mariela@micentro.org


10/23/15  

I contacted Pastor Winton Boyd at Orchard Ridge Church UCC. He asked for posters for the Meadowood information and 

opening and said that he knew of a few people who might be interested in the Meadowood job. Mary M 

608-271-7212, winton@orucc.org 

10/23/15  

I contacted Eileen Dresser at the Allied Drive Food Pantry (in the Boys and Girls Club, 4619 Jenewein Dr.) and will bring 

her posters to hang and fliers to give out about Meadowood meal program. It serves zip codes 53711, 53713 and 53719   

Mary M 

Eileen Dresser, 698-9922 

10/23/15  

I contacted Dec Green at the Meadowood Food pantry to see if we can advertise there. Mary M 

dlgreen2@madison.k12.wi.us 

10/23/15  

I emailed Pastor Sheryl Erickson, Pastoral Minister at Good Shepard Lutheran Church and associated with the Allied 

Food Pantry. She will publicize the new meal site for us at both food pantries. Mary M 

serickson@gslcwi.com 

10/21/15  

I got posters and info to the Meadowood Neighborhood Association meeting. I was not able to be there. Alice Oakey, 

Meadowridge librarian said that she would make sure that people knew the info was there. Mary M 

10/13/15  

We attended the AAA listening session and afterwards told people about the new meal site, asked them to spread the 

word, and asked for volunteers.  Mary M 

 

10/9/15-10/10/15 

200 flyers were printed to be distributed at the Celebrating Healthy and Purposeful Aging event hosted by the University of 

Wisconsin – Wisconsin’s Institute for Discovery. Becky Balistreri, 608-316-4382 bbalistreri@warf.org 

 

mailto:winton@orucc.org
mailto:dlgreen2@madison.k12.wi.us
mailto:serickson@gslcwi.com


 
 

10/8/15     

I contacted Audria Jefferson from the Second Baptist Church, 4303 Britta Parkway, 53711 (which is an African American 

(AA) Church.) She is going to spread the word about the meal opening, which we are looking for volunteers, planning 

committee members and a meal site coordinator. I also sent her information about our other meals. She is also going to 

write up a list for us of other churches and people to contact. She asked for a job description and said that she might be 

interested in applying. Mary M 

Email: Audrialjeff58@gmail 

Church phone:  (608) 278-1430 

 

 



10/8/15  

I talked with Rene Robinson (AA) from Mount Zion Church (on the South Side, Badger Rd) I told her about the job 

opening, and new center and she will get it in in her church’s bulletin. She wants to be on the planning committee! I 

Emailed her the information. Mary M 

Rene Robinson Email: renethebowler@hotmail.com (608) 345-0681 

 

10/8/15   

I contacted Gloria Meyer, President of the Prairie Hills Neighborhood Association. They are having their meeting tonight. 

She said that they have a lot of seniors still living in their own homes, but not many, if any minorities. She said that I 

cannot talk at the meeting (the agenda is packed) but can bring fliers and she will make sure that people know about 

them. I will also take posters about the Tuesday AAA listening session. She suggested that we put fliers up at Lucy Lind 

Park and Pilgrim Park. Mary M 

Gloria Meyer: 288-8160 Gkmeyer68@gmail.com 

Prairiehillsneighborhoodasso@gmail.com 

10/8/15  

I talked with Jennifer Weber at the Theresa Terrace Neighborhood Center (part of the Wisconsin Youth Company.) She 

said that they mostly see kids at the center. She said the kids can take fliers around for us. Mary M 

jweber@wisconsinyouthcompany.org (608) 661-0368 

10/8/15   

I emailed info to the Greentree Neighbor newsletter, Lynn Kroeger at Good Shepheard Lutheran Church and the 

Meadowood newsletter  Mary M 

10/8/15  

Announcement in the Greentree Neighborhood electronic newsletter. See below. 
---------- Forwarded message ---------- 

From: Greentree Neighborhood Association <gtna.org@gmail.com> 

Date: Thu, Oct 8, 2015 at 1:25 PM 

Subject: Addition to News You Can Use: October 2015 

To: Greentree Neighborhood Association <gtna.org@gmail.com> 

Attention seniors: 
There is an Area Agency on Aging of Dane County Listening session scheduled for Tuesday, Oct 13 at 10:30 am at Meadowood Neighborhood 
Center. The County will discuss Senior services from 2016-2018 and really wants to hear from Seniors. 
NEW lunch program for seniors at Meadowood Center: 
A lunch program for seniors will be served at the Meadowood Neighborhood Center, 5740 Raymond Rd. every Tuesday & Thursday at 11:30 
am beginning fall or winter. The meal cost for anyone 60+ is a donation. Suggested donation is $4, but you only pay what you can afford. The cost 
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mailto:gtna.org@gmail.com
mailto:gtna.org@gmail.com


for anyone under 60 is $7.50. Bus transportation will be available for a $1.00 donation each way from senior apartments that express an interest in 
the program. Patrons using walkers and wheelchairs can be accommodated. Make your meal and bus reservations before noon the day before 
you would like to attend by calling the West Madison Senior Center at 238-0196. Vegetarian and low salt meals are also available upon request 
when you make your reservation. Card playing (Euchre, bridge and cribbage) will also be offered every Thursday from 12:30-1:45 p.m. 
Menus and information about senior meal service at our other three sites in West Madison are available in the West Madison Senior Coalition 
newsletter which can be picked up at all west side libraries. These meals are sponsored by a grant from the Bureau of Aging and Disability 
Resources, the Dane County Area Agency on Aging, the West Madison Senior Coalition, and the Meadowood Neighborhood Center. 
You can also fill out a form at Meadowood Branch Library to win a gift certificate for a free meal at the Meadowood Neighborhood Center program. 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: Would you like to volunteer to help with the meals or be on a committee to plan after lunch programs?  
Call Mary at 238-7368, ext. 12. 
 

 

10/8/15 

We have chosen an official opening day for the new Meadowood site. It is going to be Tuesday, Nov 24th and we are 

going to serve Thanksgiving dinner. BUT- we are going to unofficially start serving on November 10 and serve every 

Tuesday and Thursday until  the 24th to a select group of people by invitation only, including volunteers and planning 

committee so that everyone can be trained with food safety, dish washing, etc.  

All of the appropriate people have been notified- Gaylords, Transit Solutions, Meadowood, Meadowridge, Dane Co, ect. 

 

Dane County Executive, Joe Parisi, has been invited to the Nov. 24 opening as well as the WMSC Board of Directors and 

staff. 

10/7/15  

I attended the October meeting of the Meadowood Neighborhood Association. They allowed me to speak about the new 

meal site and I passed out fliers and answered questions. Matt Valdren, the County Supervisor was there and we were 

able to speak privately. He was very supportive and said that he will do what he can to help us. Mary M  

 

10/5/15  

I emailed Karen Reece, director of research and program evaluation for the Nehemiah Center for Urban Leadership; 

asking for help in identifying grassroots AA leaders within the various areas around Meadowood. No reply yet.  

(See Capital Times article, “The First Focus of “Justified Anger” is the Meadowood neighborhood,” printed Sept 30, 2015. 

Karen Reece’s phone: (608) 257-5533, Mary M 

 

 

 



10/2/15 

The job opening was posted to Facebook and by October 8, the post had reached 73 people. The post also tagged 

Meadowood Neighborhood Association, Meadowridge Library, Meadowood Neighborhood Center. Meadowood 

Neighborhood Association also shared the post to reach more people. 

 

 



10/1/19-10/31/15 

Two articles were added to our October 

newsletter which reaches 1,000 people. Article on the left was on the front page and the article on the right was on page 

15. 

 

9/30/15 

We had our first planning committee meeting from 2-4pm at Meadowood. There 

13 people were there with great ideas and suggestions. 

 

 

      



9/25/15 

The job opening was posted to our website. 

 

9/25/15 

The job opening was emailed to Angela Velasquez (Dane County), Fran Genter (Dane County), Joe Schlesing 

(Meadowood Library Executive Director), Alice Oakey (Meadowridge Librarian), and Pam Bracey (African American 

Diversity Specialist at NESCO). 

 

9/25/15 

The job opening was posted to the bulletin boards at the Meadowridge Library, Meadowood Neighborhood Center 

 


